PLANNING & BUILDING DEPARTMENT

BUILDING BUREAU- PERMIT INSPECTORS
250 FRANK H. OWAGA PLAZA. SECOND FLOOR. OAKLAND CA. 94612

Due to the revised and more stringent Public Health Shelter in Place Order issued on March 31%, 2020
and effective on April 1°* at 12:00AM from the Alameda County Public Health Officer. The City of
Oakland, Planning and Building Department, Bureau of Building, Permit Inspections Services will only be
conducting inspections as follows:

1. Projects immediately necessary to the maintenance, operation, or repair of Essential
Infrastructure.

2. Projects associated with Healthcare Operations, including creating or expanding Healthcare
Operations, provided that such construction is directly related to the COVID-19 response.

3. Affordable housing that is or will be income-restricted, including multi-unit or mixed-use
developments containing at least 10% income-restricted units.

4. Public works projects if specifically designated as an Essential Governmental Function by the
lead governmental agency.

5. Shelters and temporary housing, but not including hotels or motels.

6. Projects immediately necessary to provide critical non-commercial services to individuals
experiencing homelessness, elderly persons, persons who are economically disadvantaged,
and persons with special needs.

7. Construction necessary to ensure that existing construction sites that must be shut down
under this order are left in a safe and secure manner, but only to the extent necessary to do
so.

8. Construction or repair necessary to ensure that residences and buildings containing Essential
Businesses are safe, sanitary, or habitable to the extent such construction or repair
cannot reasonably be delayed.

To schedule an inspection per the above, please call 510-238-3444.
For permit inspection questions, email InspectionIinfo@oaklandca.gov.

All other inspection types not listed above will not be conducted.

Inspections already scheduled that do not meet the above orders will be screened by permit
inspectors during morning calls and inspectors will determine if the inspection will be conducted or
cancelled based on the public health orders stated above.

For more information about the Alameda County Public Health Order, please visit:
http://www.acphd.org/media/563688/health-officer-order-20-04-shelter-in-place-20200331.pdf

We apologize for the any inconvenience that this may cause. The health of the public and our employees
are of upmost importance.
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